Church of Saint Eulalia

Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) - Minutes of Meeting

January 10, 2018
Present:  Father Jim Savage, Brian Burke, Jessica Callaghan, Louise Cocuzzo, Kathy Creedon, Chris DeCaro, Anna-Marie Ferraro, Adele Hamblett, Clare Keane, Tony Lockhart, Claire McKenna, John Pescatore, Mike Pescatore, Joan Sweeney
Absent:  Mary Deyst
Opening Prayer.  Father Jim led the PPC in the opening prayer.
Minutes of Meeting.  The November 8, 2017 PPC minutes were accepted as corrected.  The corrections were as follows:  1) On page 1 remove the comma following the word “The” after the side heading “Minutes of Meeting”; 2) On page 2 under “Pastor Update” line 2, change the article “a” to read “an.”
Pastor Update. 
Father Jim announced that Claire Aalerud, a spiritual woman and parishioner grounded in the faith was our new youth minister.  Claire will also assume responsibility for maintaining the parish’s website.  
Effective March 1, 2018 Father Richard Erikson, present pastor of Our Lady of Fatima, Sudbury, will become the administrator of St. Mary’s in Winchester.  Father Erikson is a retired military chaplain.  If he should so desire, he may apply for the position of pastor of the St. Eulalia/St. Mary Collaborative when the application process opens.  June 2019 is when the collaborative will be formed and pastors are generally announced sometime in December/January.  Upon hearing this, the question was raised as to whether we should now invite Father Soper to come and speak to PPC on collaboration.  Some of the responses were as follows:
· We had previously thought it would be best if Father Soper spoke to the PPC and then decide if he should speak to the parish as a whole.

· If we did not include St. Mary’s, it might be perceived as exclusion.
· We could have a joint, St. Eulalia/St. Mary, PPC meeting with Father Soper.

· Best if we don’t meet with St. Mary’s at this time as Father Erikson will be busy getting established.

· Long ago there was a joint meeting with the PPCs and the staffs of both St. Eulalia’s/St. Mary’s with Father Soper.

· Should we just defer the invitation to Father Soper until the fall?

It was decided that PPC defer the invitation to Father Soper until a later date.  A brief discussion ensued on the feasibility of St. Eulalia’s and St. Mary’s being stand-alone parishes.

Al DeMinico’s mother recently passed away.  She will be buried from St. Eulalia’s.  Al does a tremendous job as our custodian.

Mahoney’s did a spectacular job on the snow plowing Christmas day.  Because of the volume of snow, the heating coils on the walk way could not keep the walkway up to church free of snow.  
Some pipes broke in the corner of Manion Hall and the fire alarm went off as steam was filling the room.

Sub Committee Reports
Finance.  Finance Council has changed its meetings from the second to the third Tuesday of each month starting this January so that we will have current reports available.  The last meeting of the Finance Council was in November with reporting through October.
OSR contributions at that time were 723, compared with 728 in the prior year.  OSR contributions to date totaled $731,000, compared to $721,000 at the same point last year.  Net income is -$87,000 through October 2017, representing only four months of the current fiscal year.  

Catholic Appeal.  Paid pledges through year-end were $129,682, 128% of our goal and 189% of our assessment.  Unpaid pledges total $3,265 (2.5% of pledges).  Our parish rebate is $39,745.
The 2018 Catholic Appeal will be announced March 3, 4 and commitment weekend is March 10, 11.

Father Jim added that the archdiocese conducts a routine audit every four to five years.  
Liturgy.  Snow made for a more subdued Christmas this year.  The 4 p.m. vigil Christmas Masses were well attended but the numbers were greatly reduced at the 7:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Masses due to the snow.

Next year the pastoral associate will ask for a PPC member to be at the “white house” to receive the caterer and the food for the Christmas celebration on the Sunday following Christmas.

This year for the feast of St. Eulalia on February 12, there will be a Mass and a potluck supper to follow.  In prior years, there was a brunch to celebrate the feast.
Beginning Wednesday, January 17, there will be an altar server class conducted for children and adults wishing to serve at Mass.  

Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, February 14.  There will be an adult program offered on Mondays immediately following the 9 a.m. Mass.  St. Mary’s will offer a Lenten program as well.  Details will be in the church bulletin.
Hospitality Committee.  Coffee and Conversation will take place this Sunday, January 14.  On March 10 the Hospitality Committee will sponsor a Spaghetti Supper and on March 25, Palm Sunday, there will be a Pancake Breakfast all under the expert supervision of Lori Pescatore.
Comments and Concerns

The following were the comments received:
· When will the hymnal board be set up again?  Response:  There will be a bulletin notice telling parishioners where the hymnal digit units are in the church.
· A parishioner was unable to see the hymn numbers clearly on the new digital unit.  
· The PPC chairperson will e-mail the parishioner who had a comment/concern centering around flowers as it was not clear.

· A parishioner found it difficult to connect with other parishioners.  Response:  Perhaps there could be a bulletin notice seeking someone to start a social group for that age group.

· There is a predominance of older people in the parish.  Can we do anything to change this?  Response:  Just having different age groups on the PPC should help.
· Two parishioners wanted to convey they didn’t have a problem with upset children at Mass.

· Why do we clap at Mass?  It seems irreverent.  Why do we just clap for the people who provide the music?

· One cantor never sings the responsorial psalm that is in the book.  Response:  The cantor always sings the correct song but a different variation.

· The church looked lovely at Christmas.

· A parishioner expressed how he/she loves being at St. Eulalia’s.

· Some people wanted to know why we did not have a midnight Mass.

Our custodian, Al DeMinico, and Claire McKenna will see to the upholstering of the presider’s chair.  It will be upholstered in gray to match the other chairs.
Closing Prayer.  The meeting closed with a prayer.
Respectfully submitted,
Ellen Connell, PPC Secretary
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